## Jacobs, Claire

From: Rebecca Bissell LPC <rebeccabissell.lpc@gmail.com>

**Sent:** 12 January 2016 13:43 **To:** Howells, Mathew

**Cc:** Phillips, Roger (Cllr); Rone, Paul (Cllr);

'Rebecca Bissell - LPC';

**Subject:** Draft Herefordshire Local Transport Plan 2016-31

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

Dear Mr Howells,

Lyonshall Parish Council considered the Draft Herefordshire Local Transport Plan 2016-31 at their recent meeting in January and would like to make the following comment for consideration, prepared by Cllr Cottrell who is responsible for highways in the parish.

Lyonshall Parish Council is both absolutely astonished and very disappointed that this document makes no reference to the traffic issues in North West Herefordshire caused by large freight traffic, The villages of Pembridge, Lyonshall and Eardisley experience these issues on a daily basis and their concerns have been raised many times.

The Eardisley by-pass, often referred to by Councillor Phillips, is a solution that would go a long way to improve transport in North West Herefordshire, and it does not feature in this document at all! Surely this document is the ideal mechanism to start firming up this proposition?

Could you please explain why this omission has been made and what steps will be made to rectify the situation.

I would be grateful for a response for Councillors at your earliest convenience.

Kind Regards,

Rebecca Bissell. Lyonshall Parish Clerk Tel

email rebeccabissell.lpc@gmail.com